CONSTRUCTION COMMITTEE

JANUARY 15, 2003

SUBJECT:
CLOSEOUT OF METRO RED LINE 

SEGMENT 2 AND 3 CONTRACTS  

ACTION:
RECEIVE AND FILE

RECOMMENDATION
Receive and file November 2002 Metro Red Line Segment 2 and 3 closeout status.

ISSUE

This is an update on the progress of the closeout efforts since February 2002.

BACKGROUND

The Los Angeles County Metropolitan Transportation Authority (MTA) and its predecessor organizations awarded various facilities, systems, and professional services contracts over a period from the mid-1980’s through 2000.  Work under these contracts was completed but many were not closed out owing to staff reductions and reassignments. 

In May 2001, the closeout team was tasked with closing out all of the Metro Red Line inactive contracts.  Closeout of inactive construction facilities, systems, and professional services contracts has been underway for the past two years and significant progress continues to be made.  

In February 2002, a presentation was made to the MTA Board to provide an overview of the closeout efforts, a status on closeout progress, and a closeout plan for the remaining work.  As of this writing, closeout efforts have progressed as follows:

	CONTRACT

CATEGORY
	OPEN

MAY 

2001
	OPEN

FEBRUARY 

2002
	OPEN NOVEMBER

2002
	OVERALL

PERCENT COMPLETE

	FACILITIES & SYSTEMS
	CONTRACTS:    73           

VALUE:        $1.3B        
	CONTRACTS: 17

VALUE:       $1.1B
	CONTRACTS:     8              VALUE:      $215M                 
	95%*

	PROFESSIONAL SERVICES
	CONTRACTS:  138    

VALUE:        $1.4B     
	CONTRACTS: 80

VALUE:    $1.34B
	CONTRACTS:    27            

VALUE:          1.3B              
	30%*


*Overall percentage complete is based on the cumulative number of closeout tasks completed to-date. 

NEXT STEPS

Another six facilities and systems contracts are projected to be closed by May 2003 leaving the two contracts that are currently in litigation.  

Of the 27 open professional services contracts, the majority are cost type and require closeout audits to arrive at the final contract value.  Currently six audits are underway and additional audits will be requested once the necessary documentation becomes available.  Staff should be able to close these open professional services contracts, with the exception of the four contracts currently in litigation, within three months after receipt of the respective audit reports.

Regular closeout meetings are conducted to actively resolve issues that are impeding closeout progress and to develop necessary closeout strategies. 

Staff will provide the next status update by June 2003.
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A. Presentation on Closeout Status – November 2002
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